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Clerk’s report (for information only) 

 

 On Monday 13.01.2020, Clerk sent the Parish Council’s answers to the 
questions raised as part of the consultation – Parking Permit Scheme.  Peter 
Foulsham sent an email to confirm he had received them and that they would 
be considered at the next task force meeting. 
 

 On Monday 13.01.2020, Clerk contacted the War Memorials Officer as on 
Wyre Council’s website – Paul Deacon (01253 887475).  He confirmed he was 
more the officer for the Veterans side, not the memorials as such.  He 
confirmed that Wyre own 3 war memorials (in Poulton, Fleetwood and 
Thornton) as the Council have adopted these as they sit on Council land.  All 
other war memorials in Wyre are owned by either the Parish or Town Council or 
privately owned.  He advised to get in touch with the War Memorials Trust as 
they should hold records of all memorials. 
There are grants available for work to memorials (via the trust).   
Work carried out on the 3 Wyre owned memorials has been undertaken by 
“Wyre Memorials” a local company. 
Clerk rang the war memorial trust 020 7233 7356 and left a message.  Office 
hours 8am–4pm. 

 

 On Friday 24.01.2020, Clerk received a call from the war memorial trust who 
confirmed they hadn’t found any records about the Calder Vale memorial but 
would like some photographs to look at, and will then be able to offer further 
advice.  Photos sent FAO Ffion to conservation@warmemorials.org 
13.03.2020.  Still awaiting response. 
 

 On Tuesday 28.01.2020, Clerk emailed an invite to all previous attendees of 
the Community events inviting them to the next one on 4th April.  Requesting 
they respond ASAP or by the very latest Fri 13th March. 
 

 On Tuesday 28.01.2020, Clerk rang a new contact for the community event – 
0800 5540982. Nationwide Building Society.  Spoke to the Manager (Helen 
Stonell) and informed her of previous events, explaining that PC Chris Banks 
had passed on details and said the BS had been doing a lot of work recently on 
fraud, etc.  An email inviting the society to attend the event has been sent. 
 

 On Tuesday 28.01.2020, Clerk sent an email with background information of 
the Community event to Calder Vale recreation ground committee and to the 
B4RN working group inviting them to come along on 4th April. 

 

 On Friday 14.02.2020, Clerk emailed Roger Longden stating the road, paths 
and curb stones around the Toppings development have been marked up for 
repairs, asking if he knew when the work would commence. 

 

 On 04.03.2020, Clerk emailed Roy Sanders’ Climate Change working group 
with the following suggestion from the Parish Council:  
Investing in small scale green power generation schemes  - e.g. hydro-electric 
on some of the rivers/streams coming off the fells in the East of the borough.  
On 11.03.2020 Roy responded thanking the PC and confirmed that he would 
inform the group. 

mailto:conservation@warmemorials.org
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 On 05.03.2020, Clerk reported to LCC Highways that the road into Calder Vale village 
was subsiding and required urgent attention.  Ref no: 238925.  Within days, there 
were bollards around the area but work has yet to commence. 

 

 On 05.03.2020, Clerk reported to LCC Highways that the reflector posts along the 
same stretch of road in Calder Vale village needed attention; some are broken, 
missing and fallen.  Ref no:23929.   
 

 On 05.03.2020, Clerk reported that the salt bin on Strickens Lane, opposite to Clough 
Lodge is in pieces and needs to be replaced and filled.  Ref no:WA480310. 
 

 On 12.03.2020, Clerk submitted the completed questionnaire in relation to the 
proposals for Bowgreave Rise Care Home via the LCC portal. 
 

 On 13.03.2020, Clerk emailed the member of the Parish who had previously 
contacted her in relation to the Bowgreave Rise Care Home proposals and confirmed 
that the PC had discussed at the Extra Ordinary meeting on 02.03.20 and have now 
submitted views to LCC. 
 

 Views in relation to the review of littering, dog fouling & other environmental offences 
in Wyre were expressed by completing the initial questionnaire following a link to the 
portal (date of which was not noted) 
 

 On 13.03.2020, Clerk received an email from Mark Hothersall (North West Stages Car 
Rally organiser) which read; 
“A decision has been taken to postpone the North West Stages Rally scheduled for 
next weekend. 
We were faced (yesterday) with the prospect of having to 'push the button' on over 
£20,000 of costs, none of which could have been recovered were the event to cancel 
at a later date. Those costs involved press advertising for the closed roads, and 
printing of programmes and event paperwork. 
Whilst events like ours are not strictly banned 'today', we believed there was a 
significant risk of the status changing over the next week. In addition, we felt that as 
organisers that it was inappropriate in the current environment to be bringing 1,000 
plus crews + marshals (even without spectators) from all over the country at this 
sensitive time. 
We will be exploring options for a date later in the year, but worst case it will be 2021. 
We remain grateful for the support of the parish, and look forward to speaking to you 
about a rearranged event 

 

Planning decisions 

1. Accepted – Application 19/00042/REMMAJ – Discharge of conditions (site levels) on 
application 19/00042/REMMAJ @ Land at Garstang Road, Bowgreave. 
 

2. Accepted – 15/00420/DIS4 – Discharge of condition 5 (affordable housing provision 
details) on planning permission 15/00420/MAJ @ Land at Garstang Road, 
Bowgreave. 
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3. Accepted – 15/00420/DIS3 – Discharge of condition 15 (lighting assessment for bats) 
on application 15/00420/OUTMAJ @ Land at Garstang Road, Bowgreave. 

. 
4. Accepted – 18/01088/DIS – Agreement of details of conditions 3(materials) 

4(boundary treatment) 7(levels) 8(landscaping) & 9(drainage) on planning permission 
18/01088/FUL @ 9 Vale Terrace, Calder Vale. 
 

5. Accepted – 18/01088/DIS1 – Agreement of details of condition 10 (desk study) on 
application 18/01088/FUL @ 9 Vale Terrace, Calder Vale. 

 
6. Accepted – 18/01089/DIS – Agreement of details of conditions 3(materials) 

4(boundary treatment) 5(ground/slab levels) 6(drainage) & 8(landscaping) on planning 
permission 18/01089/FUL @ 10 Vale Terrace, Calder Vale. 

 
7. Accepted – 18/01089/DIS1 – Approval of details reserved by condition 7(desk study) 

on planning permission 18/01089/FUL @ 10 Vale Terrace, Calder Vale. 
 

8. Accepted – 16/00050/NONMAT – Non material amendment to application 
16/00050/FUL to install a 5 panel bi folding door @ Bramblewood Lane. 
 

9. Not lawful – 19/01193/LAWP – Lawful development certificate for proposed rear 
extension (following demolition of existing conservatory) @ 8 Heald Croft, Garstang. 
 

10. Permitted – 19/010208/FUL – Retrospective application for a generator storage 
container @ Cornmill Nursing Home, 24A Bonds Lane. 
 

11. 19/01055/FUL – Erection of agricultural livestock & storage building with land level 
alterations & access track @ Heald Farm Barn, Parkhead Lane. 
 

12.  Prior approval approved – Prior notification for the installation of solar PV systems 
under class J @ Garstang Community Academy, Bowgreave. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Mrs Nicky Mason 


